
 
STATISTICS BUREAU, MINISTRY OF INTERNAL AFFAIRS AND COMMUNICATIONS, JAPAN 

19-1, Wakamatsu-cho, Shinjuku-ku, Tokyo 162-8668, Japan 
Phone: 81-3-5273-1116  Fax: 81-3-5273-1180  E-mail: stat-general@soumu.go.jp 

 Website: www.stat.go.jp/english/ 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Twenty-Seventh Chinese Statistical Mission to Japan 
 

The twenty-seventh statistical mission from China headed by Mr. Cheng Zilin, 
Director-General of Department of Policies and Legislation, NBS, visited Japan from 12 to 
17 October 2009.  
 

They discussed with the Japanese counterparts major challenges concerning official 
statistics including the current revision of the Statistics Act (China: revised in 2009, Japan: 
revised in 2007/ full effect on April 1, 2009), the legal framework concerning statistics, the 
provision of statistical data and the Economic Census. 

 
    In addition, the mission visited the Hokkaido Prefectural Government and City of 
Hakodate, and exchanged information and expenditure on the statistical activities of local 
governments.  
 

Japan and China have been cooperating with each other to dispatch and invite 
statistical missions almost every year since 1980. The main purpose of this program is to 
develop official statistics for both governments. We have widely discussed our experiences 
and challenges with regard to statistical issues, such as organization, surveys, tabulation 
and data provision, and circumstances of local statistical organizations. 

 
The members of the twenty-seventh mission were as follows: 
 

Mr. Cheng Zilin   Director-General of Department of Policies and Legislation, NBS 
Mr. Wang Wenbo  Deputy Director-General, Department of Comprehensive Statistics 
Mr. Li Wanmao   Deputy Director-General, Department of Investment and 

Construction Statistics 
Ms. Zhang Shuyang Director, Policy Research Division, Department of Policies and 

Legislation 
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The Twenty-Seventh Chinese Statistical Mission with senior staff of the SBJ 


